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2022 AGM Minutes 
The Annual General Meeting of the National School Sailing Association took place on Microsoft 
Teams, on Tuesday 4th October 2022, at 7:30pm.  
 

1. Apologies for absence – Terry Beale, Anna Blannin, Michael Dennison, Joh Denton, 
Michael Edwards, Mel Ellis, Elena Gaddes, Paul Goodison, Stuart Jones, Adrian 
Kemp (MBE), Andy Rangecroft, Joh Tilsley, Ralph Tingle and David Williamson.  
 

2. Approval of Minutes of the AGM held on Microsoft Teams, on Tuesday 27th July 2021, 
at 7:30pm.  

 
Proposed by: Martin Passmore  Seconded by: Vivienne Brookes  

 
3. Matters arising from these minutes. 

 
None reported.  

 
4. Chairman’s report - See attached report in the appendix below.  

 
5. Treasurer’s report - See attached report and accounts in the appendix below.  

 
Proposed by: Vivienne Brookes   Seconded by: Neill Ransom  

 
6. Motion to appoint an independent examiner of the accounts of the Association for 

2022-2023. Nomination: Rachel Crawford ACA.  
 
Proposed by:  Dave Bain  Seconded by: Martin Passmore  

 
7. To elect the NSSA Vice-Presidents for 2022 - 2023.   

Nominations for Vice Presidents:  
 

Beale, Terry Kemp, Adrain (MBE) 

Blannin, Anna Passmore, Martin 

Conway, Jennifer Rangecroft, Andy 

Dennison, Michael Ransom, Neill 

Denton, John Rusbridge, Thomas 

Edwards, Michael Styles, Martyn 

Ellis, Mel Tilsley, John 

Gaddes, Elena Tingle, Ralph 

Goodison, Paul Williamson, David 

Jones, Stuart  
 
Proposed by:  James Conway  Seconded by: Dave Bain  
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8. To elect the Officers of the Association for 2022-2023. The following are willing to 
stand for election: 

 
Chair     Steven Lloyd  
Vice Chair    James Conway 
Vice Chair    Jonathan Leeding 
Honorary Secretary   Vacant 
Honorary Treasurer   Jonathan Sweet 
Chair, Sailing Committee  Stephanie Blondell 

 
 Proposed en bloc by: Neill Ransom    Seconded en bloc by: Jennifer Conway  

 
9. To elect the members of the Sub-committee for 2022- 2023: 
                            

Sailing Committee 
 
Stephanie Blondell (Chair) 
Vivienne Brookes 
Stuart Jones 
Robert Mallett 
Matthew Boase 
Michael Weighill  
Abigail Blondell 
 

Proposed by: Dave Bain  Seconded by: Jonathon Leeding  

 
      10.  Proposal to set the membership fees of the Association. (Effective from 1 April 2023) 
       
  The Executive Committee seeks to set the membership fees as follows: 
  
  Individual unit Members: 
  Adult and Family - up to two adults and any of their children (who do not reach their 19th birthday during the 

membership year) living at the same address.…………......…………...…………………………………………...……£20 
  Youth…………………………………………………………………………..............................................……....………£10 
 
  Organisations: 
  Individual Establishments (Inc: Local Associations, Clubs & Schools)..………………………………........................£20  
 

Proposed by: Martin Passmore   Seconded by: Vivienne Brookes  

 
11. AOB – Question asked about support for local team mangers but this was discussed further after 

the AGM was closed.  
Meeting closed at 19:56pm  
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Appendix  
 

2021-22 Chairman’s Report 
 

It is with pleasure that I present my annual report for what has, for the second year, been another 
unprecedented year. 
 
Last years report was penned at the start of the 2021 National Youth Regatta in Plymouth. At the time, 
we had just started the event but it looked set to be positive. Most of you will be aware that the event 
did conclude successfully, despite everything the unseasonal storms threw at us during the last couple 
of days. 
 
As I write this report, we have completed another full season of events, and the National Youth Regatta 
at Grafham. Again, a spectacular event with some great sailing and the extensive programme of off the 
water activities that Grafham provide.  
 
The last couple of days at Grafham involved some competitor behaviour on and off the water which 
resulted in a protest hearing covering and an ongoing safeguarding review. The results of the protest 
hearing are published, and the safeguarding issue is in the final stages of being closed out. Whilst not 
appropriate to cover either in detail within this forum it is worth nothing that both of these have been 
really challenging to address despite the support of sailing and safeguarding professionals. We exist 
within the NSSA to make sailing accessible to all youths regardless of background, beliefs or ability. These 
values should be understood and enforced by children, parents, volunteers and mentors alike. Any 
behaviour which challenges these values is unacceptable to us as individuals and an organisation.  
 
Draycote Water hosted the 2022 Double Handed Team Racing and will host two further events for us 
this coming year, including the 2023 National Youth Regatta. We have just returned from Single Handed 
Team Racing at Burton Sailing Club, an excellent venue and team whom we look forward to working with 
again in the near future. 
 
You will have noticed that we have moved this meeting, the AGM, away from the National Youth Regatta 
week. Primarily this is to help remove some pressure from an already very busy period for committee 
members. The online format provides a good opportunity for members to participate with minimal 
effort, whilst facilitating an AGM at a quieter time of the year than might otherwise have been previously 
practical. 
 
I will not mention all of our team by name, but significant points of note, are Jon Leeding moving his 
focus from treasurer to sustainability and development, Jon Sweet working at treasurer up to and 
hopefully from this AGM, and Steph putting in countless hours as secretary. Tom steps down at this AGM 
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as Chair of Sailing having provided us with enormous help and support over his tenure and, for which, 
we thank him again. 
 

Our finances will be discussed in the relevant report, but remain healthy under the continued guidance 

of our treasurer. We have received general sponsorship and sponsorship specifically in support of the 

President’s award, for which we again thank those involved. We have implemented some changes to 

our event funding models which, subject to review, should help to secure our finances. We have a focus 

on ensuring that, as a team, we leave as sustainable finances as possible for the future of the 

organisation. 

 
I look forward to working within our dedicated team for the year ahead to develop our organisation and 
help ensure we offer opportunities through sailing to children and young people for many years to come.   
 
 
Steven Lloyd 
Chairman of the National School Sailing Association. 
2nd October 2022 

 
 

NSSA Treasurer’s Report 2021-22 
 
 The association enjoyed a more active year than previous so the accounts start to resemble what 
would ‘normally’ happen. We have a few comments to highlight certain areas of the accounts. Working 
down the Income/Expenditure sheet: 

• Subscriptions (youth/group memberships) are healthy. 
• Significant donation in March 2022 of £11040; allocated by Exec Committee to fund 2022 & 

2023 Presidents Award – crosses over financial years so will skew figures. 
• Regattas – NYR, SHTR & DHTR all ran in 2021-22; NYR profitable, other two not. 

• The committee were fully agreed that both SHTR and DHTR were to be supported and allowed 
to run, even at a loss, to help re-establish these events post-Covid.  

• Liabilities show some DHTR expenses (£2520) owing, which will be settled in next financial year.  

• Admin fees up (mainly web hosting and back-office functions) but also approx. 18 months of 
payments here.  

• Insurance costs down due to change of insurer. And on the balance sheet:  

• Shows the £6000 loan to PYS for NYR 2021 has been repaid.  

• Shows the £11040 PA donation as: £1950 Payments in advance (deposit paid) and £9090 
Restricted Funds (allocated to 2022 PA balance payment and then PA 2023).  

• Boat fund still exists and we have recently bought a 7th Topper for the fleet and are looking at 
purchasing a multi-boat trailer.  
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Overall, the association remains in a comfortable financial situation, and has used income raised 
during 2021-22 (subs and NYR) to support the other two flagship events on the calendar. Looking 
forward to 2022-23 (the current year), we can confirm that the NYR 2022 (Grafham) was 
profitable, despite relatively low numbers, and the SHTR 2022 (Burton/Derbyshire) has hit the 
breakeven number of teams so will not incur any significant loss.  
 
Jonathan Leeding and Jon Sweet  
NSSA Treasurers (2021-22)  
3rd October 2022 
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